
COUNCIL NEWS 
 

Community Grants open! 
Applications are open for a share 
in $52,000 in council grant funding 
across three categories for 
individuals, community and 
sporting groups. 
The Community Project Grant 
aims to assist local, not-for-profit 
groups to improve community 
infrastructure. 
The Community Halls Support 
Program aims to assist 
community groups maintain or 
upgrade their hall. 
The Individual – Educational and 
Cultural Grant aims to assist local 
people access academic, music, 
art or cultural events or activities 
at a State, National or 
International level. 
Applications close at 12pm, 
Friday, December 16, 2022. 
Download the application forms 
on Council’s website.  
 
Draft plan released for 
Poonindie Cemetery  
A draft Poonindie Cemetery 
Management Plan is available for 
public consultation. 
The plan determines future 
maintenance requirements and 
construction priorities and has 
been developed in an effort to 
ensure the cemetery is managed 
in a way which will preserve its 
cultural and heritage values. 
The plan proposes to identify 
interment sites with markers, 
establish a more prevalent 
entrance gate and install signage, 
establish rabbit-proof fencing 
around the whole cemetery, and 
formalise car parking and a 
walking path. 
The plan proposed to install a 
gazebo-style shelter as a place of 
reflection, and looks at 
landscaping and ground surface 
improvements. 
The plan is available on Council’s 
website. Submissions close at 
5pm, December 14 and be 
emailed to mail@dclep.sa.gov.au 

or sent to PO Box 41, Cummins 
SA 5631. 
 
Fire prevention  
Congratulations to the residents of 
DCLEP for their fantastic fire 
prevention efforts this season.  
Out of the 100 warning letters that 
were sent,  17 properties needed 
follow-up.   
In accordance with Local 
Guidelines 2022 -  

• No permits will be granted for 
hazard reduction burning 
during FDS. 

• No permits will be granted for 
burning of heaped vegetation 
(unless it has been deemed a 
risk to an asset). 

• Permits granted for Broad 
Acre Burning will be from 
February 1st 2023. 

• A permit is not needed for a 
comfort fire. 

 

 
Campground updates 
Fishery Bay campground 
(pictured) improvements have 
been finished. Campsites have 
been formalised and three fire pits 
and a bin enclosure have been 
installed.  
New signage will soon be installed 
for Tom Bott, Greenly and 
Frenchman’s campgrounds. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Ag scholarship open 
Applications for the 2023 
AgriFutures Horizon Scholarship 
Program are open. Students 
entering their final two years of 
an undergraduate degree who 
are passionate about the future 
of Australian rural industries are 
encouraged to apply. As part of 
the scholarship eligible university 
students are provided with a 

$10,000 bursary over two years 
and opportunities to develop their 
leadership skills and expand their 
networks. Students also attend 
an annual four-day professional 
development workshop and 
complete two weeks of industry 
work placements per year. 
Applications close January 13. 
For more information visit 
www.agrifutures.com.au/horizon  
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